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Hezlett Happenings ~ Friday 1 November 2019 
 

 

 
 
 
Kindergarten 2020 Orientation Program 

This week we welcomed over 120 future Kindergarten 
students for session 1 (of 3) of our orientation program. 
Sonia Kadian coordinated the event which included 
facilitated activities for children in classrooms and a 
presentation for parents. Our current Kindergarten 
team with able assistance from support staff worked to 
ensure the success of the session. The orientation 
program continues over the next two Wednesdays 
(6/11, 13/11). Parents of current Kindergarten students 
will be asked to bring a small plate for morning tea on 
13 November to help conclude the program. Courtney 
Argall is coordinating this initiative on behalf of the 
P&C Association. 

 

 
 
 
Term 4 Invoice 

Term 4 statements of account have now been 
delivered to parent emails. Please pay promptly. 
Throughout the term we will recover unpaid 
contributions as our end-of-year finance procedures 
are lengthy. Parents experiencing difficulty making 
payments are encouraged to speak with me 
confidentially. 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
Movember 

Mr Janes, Mr Southwell, Mr Bondfield, GA Jeff, Tech 
Dude Petey and I are participating in the annual 
Movember fundraiser. We are raising funds and 
awareness for all the dads, brothers, sons and mates 
in our lives. We need your help. Please consider 
donating to the North Kellyville Public School team. 
Funds support men’s health initiatives. Follow the link 
or use the QR code to track our progress and donate. 
https://moteam.co/nk-mo-bro-s?mc=1 
 

 
 

 
Kiss & Drop Reminder 

Our kiss and drop zone is on the school side of Hezlett 
Road. Parents and carers are reminded that these 
zones have particular rules which, if not followed, can 
cause financial consequence and jeopardise the 
smooth operation of the zone and safety of students. 
At drop off and pick up times, the kiss and drop is NO 
PARKING. Parents have only 2 minutes wait time 
before they are susceptible to a fine of over $185 and 
2 demerit points. If your child is not waiting at the kiss 
and drop when picking them up after school, please 
complete some laps of the block until they are. 
Recently a number of cars have been parked in the 
kiss and drop. This is dangerous. If possible, please 
try to use the left side doors of the vehicle when 
students enter and exit the car. 
 
 
Parent / Volunteer Thank You Lunch 

All parent / grandparent volunteers are warmly invited 
to a lunch on Thursday 5 December where the 
school’s staff wish to say thank you for the significant 
contributions made by the community in what 
continues to be a busy milestone year. Please hold the 
date and join us in the hall from 12:50pm. 
 
 

PRINCIPAL’S NEWS 

https://moteam.co/nk-mo-bro-s?mc=1
https://moteam.co/nk-mo-bro-s?mc=1
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Thank You P&C 

During this week’s P&C meeting, the membership 
passed two motions to donate a large supply of trestle 
tables and trophies for the end of year presentation 
assembly to the school. I am extremely grateful for 
these donations. The tables will be put to good use 
over many years for a wide range of events while the 
trophy donation will enable us to aptly acknowledge 
some high achieving students across academics, 
sports and arts. Thank you, P&C. 
 
 
Notifying of Intention to Leave School 

Planning for 2020 is well underway. Aside from our 
Year 6 students who will be venturing into secondary 
school, if you are expecting that your child/ren will not 
be returning to North Kellyville PS next year, please 
notify us in writing to the email address listed in the 
footer. 
 
 
Playground Equipment Update 

You may recall that last term our P&C won a 
community grant to purchase fixed playground 
equipment. Under the leadership of Stephen Bondfield 
and Gloria Hill, the project has now moved forward. A 
supplier has been chosen and designs are being 
refined in consultation with students. It is expected that 
the playground will be installed no later than by the end 
of Term 1. 

 

 
 
 
Spooky Disco 

Tonight’s disco will be held in two sessions: 

• Years K-2 → 5:30 – 7:00 

• Years 3-6 → 7:30 – 9:00 
 
Please note the following details: 

• $10 cash admission (pay at the door) 

• Students must be signed-in by their 
parent/carer 

• Students must be collected by their 
parent/carer. 

• The hall will be decorated by our student 
leaders 

• Prizes will be awarded for best dressed 

• Each entry includes a small snack pack of 
chips and a juice popper or water. 

 
Term Overviews 

As part of our deliberate strategy to connect parents 
with their child’s learning, each term an overview of 
learning is published on our school website for each 
stage. This term’s overviews can be found here. 
Please read this document and ask your child/ren 
often about their learning. 
 
 
International Confederation of Principals  

Kasey-Lea McGill ands I enjoyed a full week of 
learning in Shanghai last week where we attended and 
presented at the annual ICP convention. Our 
presentation about leadership lessons and 
experiences in establishing a new and future focussed 
school within the NSW Department of Education 
generated vast interest. It was a pleasure and career 
highlight to be able to take our shared story to the 
world. 
 

 
 
 
Current Year 5 Student Selective Schools Entry 
Process for 20221 

Parents of students in Year 5 who wish for their child 
to be considered for placement in a selective high 
school in 2021 can now apply. Please note: 
 

• Applications for Year 7 entry to selective high 
schools in 2021 must be made online 
between 8 October 2019 and 11 November 
2019. Late applications will not be accepted. 

• Parents must apply online 
at <https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-
schools/selective-high-schools-and-
opportunity-classes/year-7> 

• All applicants are required to sit the Selective 
High School Placement Test to be held on 
Thursday 12 March 2020. 

• Late applications will not be accepted. 
 
 
Tom Moth 
Principal 
 
 

https://northkellyville-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/about-our-school/forms-and-notes.html
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Art Exhibition 

At the end of Term 3 North Kellyville Public School 
hosted its first ever ‘Dream Big’ art exhibition. It was a 
great success and the amazing work of students was 
on display for the community to appreciate. Thank you 
to the following businesses for sponsoring the event 
and providing prizes for the art exhibition and 
donations for the school.  

• Eckersley’s Art & Craft (Rouse Hill) 

• Young Artists (Castle Hill) 

• S&S Art Supplies  
 
Also, a big thank you to our local schools for providing 
easels and display boards for our exhibition. Rouse Hill 
High School, The Ponds High School and Ironbark 
Ridge Public School were of great help throughout the 
organisation of the event. 
 
The guessing competition was a big hit and the two 
closest winners who received prizes were: 

• Sienna. J 

• Isaac. R  
 
693 feathers were used to create the whole school 
collaborative art display.  
 
There were five lucky door prize winners and the were: 

• Isaac. M 

• Ruby. W 

• Mojeeb. G 

• Charlotte. N 

• Hasti. K 
 
Congratulations to all our winners and thank you to 
everyone who came and supported the exhibition. It 
was truly a great event that showcased the brilliant 
talent of our students. We look forward to teaching 
music this term. 
 
Anne Marie Apap 
Muqadasa Ghafauri 
 

 

 
 
Year 6 Farewell 

All Year 5 and 6 students will be officially invited to the 
Year 6 farewell which will take place on Friday 13 
December very soon. I have started the organisation 
which requires some Year 5 parent volunteers who will 
host the evening including decorations, dinner and 
disco. I am also asking Year 6 parents to find some 
fantastic photos of their child through their years at 
school so a video can be organised as a surprise for 
the graduating Year 6 class. An email was sent to 
all registered email addresses for parents of Stage 3 
students. Please check your emails for the information 
or contact me.  
 
 
Stage 3 Fun Day 

Students in Years 5 and 6 have started to organise a 
fun day where they will be hosting carnival style stalls 
in an effort to raise money which they will use to give 
a gift to the school from Year 6 and also to help with 
the cost of the Year 6 farewell. The school community 
will soon be asked for donations to help the day run 
smoothly and maximise the profit received from the 
event. Look out for notifications on School Stream 
outlining how you can support the day. 
 
 
Kasey-Lea McGill 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
Sydney West Athletics Carnival 

On October 17, Summer P, Danika S and Louise K 
represented Ridges Zone at the Sydney West Athletics 
Carnival. All the girls not only represented Ridges but 
also North Kellyville with pride and exceptional 
sportsmanship. It is a great feat to reach that level in 
any sporting discipline and we would like to 
congratulate them on their hard work. Well done girls! 
 
 
Andrew Southwell 
Caitlin Thomas 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

TEACHER TALK 

THE SPORTS DESK 
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Borrowing 

A reminder that your child must bring a library bag in 
order to borrow from our library. There has been only 
one change to borrowing days for this term – 4/3J will 
now be borrowing on Thursdays instead of Fridays. 
 

Monday KD, KK, 2/1A, 2/1I, 4/3E 

Tuesday KC, 2/1H, 4/3B, 6J 

Thursday KT, 2/1N, , 4/3J, 5S 

Friday K/6B, K/6J, K/6L, KY, KP 

 
 
Book Club 

Issue 7 ordering has now CLOSED. Many thanks to 
the families who have placed orders. They will be 
distributed to students within the coming fortnight. 
 
 
Premier’s Reading Challenge (PRC) 

A reminder that certificates are not made available to 
schools until closer to the end of the year. Students 
receiving platinum or gold will be announced here in 
an upcoming newsletter and presented with their 
certificate at a special assembly. All other participants 
will receive their certificate with their semester two 
report. 
 
 
Overdue Books 

I am very PLEASED to report that we now have less 
than 70 books that are now overdue. This is a 
significant reduction from the 150 a fortnight ago. 
Congratulations North Kellyville on a great effort in 
getting those books back to their rightful home! Please 
be aware than in the coming weeks there will be an 
announcement regarding the cessation of borrowing 
for the year and the need for all books to be returned 
to the library..  
 
 
Kindergarten 2020 

It was a privilege to address the incoming Kindergarten 
families for 2020 at yesterday’s first orientation 
session. There was a lot of information to absorb 
throughout the morning so please feel free to send any 
library queries my way. Don’t forget you can follow the 
library on social media – Twitter, Facebook & 
Instagram - @NKPSlibrary. 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Museum in a Box 

Over the past fortnight, Stage One students have 
completed an “incursion” in the library at a mini-
museum. In support of their learning in Science, 
students were invited to immerse themselves in the 
world of frogs. See further for a snapshot of their 
experience and some of the feedback they gave post-
event. Many thanks to the Australian Museum for their 
provision of such a wonderful teaching and learning 
resource. 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

LIBRARY BIZ 

https://australianmuseum.net.au/
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Katie Whelan 
Teacher Librarian 
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Please LIKE our new Facebook page to stay updated: 
https://www.facebook.com/nkps.pca/ 

 
 
P&C Meeting Date 

Our next P&C meeting will be Wednesday 4 December 
at 7:30 in the library. We hope to see you there! 
 
 
Entertainment Book Fundraiser 

It’s not too late to purchase your 2019-2020 
Entertainment Book digital subscription. Membership 
gives you hundreds of 2-for-1 and up to 50% off offers 
from many of the most popular restaurants, attractions, 
activities, shopping, accommodation and more. 
Amazing value at just $70. Click here to place your 
order now. 
 

 
 
 
Stuck On You Fundraiser 

We have partnered with Stuck on You to assist you 
with all your labelling needs. For every order placed 
using our unique code, the P&C will receive a 
commission to further support us in our fundraising 
goals. 
 
HOW TO ORDER  

1. Go to www.stuckonyou.com.au 
2. Place your order 
3. Enter fundraising code (NKPSPCA) at the 

checkout for the commission to be sent to 
NKPS P&C 

 
 
 
Alison Nicolson  
P&C President 
nkps.pca@gmail.com 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
  

P&C NEWS 

https://www.entertainmentbook.com.au/orderbooks/9x63082
http://www.stuckonyou.com.au/
mailto:nkps.pca@gmail.com
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SCHOOL EVENTS / DATES ARE NOW 
AVAILABLE ON THE SCHOOL’S WEBSITE 
https://northkellyville-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/ 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

Out Of School Hours Care – Wesley 
Mission has been appointed as the provider 
of out of school hours care. The centre will 
run out of the school hall both before and 
after school. Morning care will commence 
from 6:00am, while care in the afternoon will 
be provided until 6:00pm. Contact OOSH on 
96266620 or email 
oosh@wesleymission.org.au.  

 

Facebook Page – ‘Like’ our Facebook page 
and encourage all of your friends, families 
and neighbours to do likewise! 

 

Mailing List – To be added to the Hezlett 
Happenings mailing list, click here. 

 

Parent Handbook – Edition 1 of the North 
Kellyville Public School Parent Handbook if 
available here. Please read this document to 
become acquainted with many school 
programs and procedures. 

 

School Stream App – A lot of news, forms 
and notices are pushed out to mobile 
devices through our School Stream App. If 
you haven’t yet downloaded the app, do so 
now! 

 

Parent Volunteers – must supply 100 
points of ID to be brought to the office where 
it will be photocopied and kept on file for 
audit purposes and Appendix 5 which is a 
summary of the 100 points and a signed 
declaration about character and previous 
offences. 

 

Follow our staff on Twitter: 
 
@moth_t 
@KaseyLeaMcGill 
@NewthSamantha 
@SoniaKadian1 
@Miss_M_Cannon 
@Caitlin65032239 
@NKPSLibrary 
@es_learning 
@Lauren33421276 
@muqadasa_ghaf 

 

Dollarmites School Banking – The P&C 
led school banking initiative occurs each 
Tuesday morning. Students can being their 
bank books to the special programs rooms 
between 8:30 and 9:00am. More information 
here. 

 
 

KEY DATES QUICK INFORMATION 

https://northkellyville-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/
mailto:oosh@wesleymission.org.au
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSe6Sdosi5rm75LcDBqWBGf6NbdiL7BSQKp9yl-ygQf8L1rTUQ/viewform?usp=sf_link
https://northkellyville-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/content/dam/doe/sws/schools/n/northkellyville-p/documents/20190109_Parent_Handbook_-_Edition_1.pdf
https://northkellyville-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/content/dam/doe/sws/schools/n/northkellyville-p/documents/20190109_Parent_Handbook_-_Edition_1.pdf
https://northkellyville-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/content/dam/doe/sws/schools/n/northkellyville-p/documents/20190109_Parent_Handbook_-_Edition_1.pdf
https://education.nsw.gov.au/policy-library/associated-documents/Appendix6-Proof-of-Identity.pdf
https://education.nsw.gov.au/policy-library/associated-documents/Appendix6-Proof-of-Identity.pdf
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1Oafspjf_QpCDzuwWptXm5JR_aivP-w6D/view?usp=sharing
https://cdos.run/u-0/sites/1022/1022/20/29200123/School-Banking.pdf
https://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwjY7_P4_ZDeAhUKro8KHQX_Dv0QjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https://www.agedcareguide.com.au/providers/wesley-mission&psig=AOvVaw0yly35PEG9VOeMu-X9r6-Y&ust=1539986235821506
https://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=&url=https://es.kisspng.com/png-facebook-like-button-clip-art-facebook-application-94568/&psig=AOvVaw26vGDvtK_5sCmiLnCRp7sY&ust=1539986188427480


 

 

 
Hezlett Road, North Kellyville NSW 2155 

 

 

 
https://northkellyville-p.schools.nsw.gov.au 

 
Northkellyville-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

 
8801 1911 

 

AROUND THE SCHOOL GROUNDS 
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PAID ADVERTISEMENTS – NOT ENDORESEMENTS BY SCHOOL 
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Decorating for Diwali  in KK!

Students in KK have been very eager to learn all about Diwali - the festival of lights. Here
you can see us creating our very own Rangoli designs! Rangoli is an art form originating

in the Indian subcontinent.  Rangolis are created on the floor using materials such as
coloured rice, flour, coloured sand or flower petals. They are usually made during Diwali

and used as decoration. Some may believe that Rangolis bring good luck. 
Mrs Kadian and KK definitely won't say no to that!

 
Happy Diwali to all NKPS families who celebrated this special festival on Sunday 27th
October. May your homes continue to be filled with good health, happiness and love. 

 
Namaste from KK! 


